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28TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
6TH – 17TH NOVEMBER, 2017

REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL 

PERIODIC REVIEW OF BENIN

STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR. ALEXANDER GRANT NTRAKWA,

DEPUTY PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE, ON FRIDAY 10TH NOVEMBER, 2017

Mr. Vice President, 

Ghana extends a warm welcome to the distinguished delegation of Benin, led by the Honourable Minister of Justice and Legislation to the 3rd UPR Cycle. We thank them for the presentation of the comprehensive national report.

Ghana welcomes the ratification by Benin of some regional and international instruments since the 2nd Cycle review, including inter alia, the Protocol to the African Charter on Human and Peoples’ Rights on the Establishment of the African Court on Human and Peoples’ Rights in 2014, the Arms Trade Treaty and the Convention on Cluster Munitions both in April 2017.

Ghana notes with satisfaction the implementation by Benin of policy measures aimed at strengthening respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms in the country, in particular the development in 2014 of a national action plan to combat racial discrimination, the development of the national health development plan for the period 2009-2018, and the adoption in October 2014 of the national child protection policy and the national justice sector development policy. 

While appreciating the ongoing efforts by Benin to ratify the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families, Ghana urges the government to ratify this Convention at the earliest convenience.

In conclusion, Ghana wishes Benin a successful review process.

I thank you.        
